KIRTON PRIMARY SCHOOL TERM 1 NEWSLETTER 2025



Nursery

September 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

What a fantastic start we have had at Kirton Nursery School! The children have enjoyed settling into school life and telling us all about their summer holidays. It has been lovely to see friendships form and routines becoming established. We are very much looking forward to continuing to get to know the children and begin our learning journey together.

Our Theme

This term, we will be exploring the theme 'All About Me', which gives children the opportunity to learn about themselves and the world around them. Over the coming weeks, we will be learning about our families, our bodies,

keeping healthy, our feelings, and the people who help us in our community, such as police officers, doctors, and firefighters.

We'll begin the term by looking at the people who are special to us, using the beautiful book The Invisible String as our core text. Through this story,

children will learn that love and connection keep us close to those we care about, no matter where we are.

As we move through the term, we'll explore how our bodies work and how

we're all unique. With books like It's Okay to Be Different and What Will I Be? The children will enjoy activities that get them moving and investigating how they use their bodies in different ways.

To round off the term, we'll be learning about oral health. Children will be encouraged to share their experiences of brushing their teeth, and we'll set up a fun dentist role-play area in the nursery

We are very excited about all the learning and fun that lies ahead!

We would love to create a **Ducklings Family Tree!** If you have a family photo that you're happy to share and have displayed, please bring it into nursery or email it to enquiries@kirton-boston.lincs.sch.uk

Reminders

Follow Us on Facebook Stay updated with nursery life by following **Kirton Nursery School** on Facebook. We share news, photos, and important updates regularly.

Outdoor learning happens in all weather, so please dress your child appropriately with coats, sunhats, or waterproofs as needed. A pair of named wellington boots are also needed, and these can be left at nursery if you prefer.

Please Name Everything! To help us keep track of everyone's belongings, we kindly ask that every item your child brings to nursery is clearly labelled with their name, including water bottles, lunchboxes, hats, gloves, and spare clothes. This really helps us return lost items quickly and reduces mix-ups.

Important Dates

02.09.25 - First Day of Term 1

16.09.25 – Photographer in school

14.10.25 – Parents' evening 3.30-6.30pm

15.10.25 - Parents' evening 3.30-5pm

17.10.25 - Last day of Term 1

03.11.25 - First day of Term 2

Yours sincerely,

Ms Reynolds

Nursery Teacher

Station Road, Kirton, Boston, Lincolnshire PE20 1HY
Tel: 01205 722236 Email: enquiries@kirton-boston.lincs.sch.uk





Nursery

Here are some more fine motor activities you may wish to explore with your child at home.

<u>Use your fingers to pick off the tape to rescue</u> the toys!



Use your fingers to peel an orange.



Use your fingers to place small objects from around your house to make patterns or pictures.



Use your fingers to poke straws or sticks through the holes in a colander or similar object around your house.



Station Road, Kirton, Boston, Lincolnshire PE20 1
Tel: 01205 722236 Email: enquiries@kirton-boston.lincs.sch.uk

KIRTON PRIMARY SCHOOL TERM 1 NEWSLETTER 2025



Nursery

Understanding the world activity:

Spend time with your child looking at old and current family photos. Explore images of when your child was younger and discuss different family members and relations. Below are some key questions you may wish to ask your child.

Who is in your family?

What is happening in this photo?

Can you remember something special you have done together as a family?

How have you changed from when you were younger?

Where do your family live? (This might be in various places over the UK or even world.)

Where do you live?

Does your family have any special traditions? e.g. festivals, Sunday dinner, holidays.

YOU ARE WELCOME TO BRING A FAMILY PHOTO IN TO NURSERY.

We would love to frame and display these in our nursery home corner. Therefore, please ensure this is a photo you are happy for us to keep and use within the nursery.





KIRTON PRIMARY SCHOOL TERM 1 NEWSLETTER 2025



Nursery

Creative activity:

Who lives in your home? Draw, paint, stick items etc, to represent the different people who live in your home.

